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 November18th 2008 
Dear Sir

The planning applications 2007/2970, 2008/1600 being considered by Elmbridge Borough Council for the development of the Jolly Boatman and Hampton Court Station Sites, Hampton Court Way, East Molesey, Surrey, KT8 9AE .
On the 13th November the Secretary of State turned down the request from Historic Royal Palaces' to allow a public inquiry to determine the future of the ‘Jolly Boatman’ and Hampton Court Station sites in a nationally sensitive location, opposite Hampton Court Palace.

The Planning meeting on the 11th Nov. exposed the need for a closer examination of Gladedale’s applications. The report by Martin Parker, Head of Planning that recommended the scheme, was incomplete and failed to satisfy the majority of Elmbridge Councillors who voted to defer their crucial decision. Areas requiring further, more detailed information from both the developer and Surrey County Council were Traffic, viability; build density and affordable housing provision. This would materially change Martin Parker’s original report and possibly its conclusions. 
 The proposals have resulted in widespread opposition from thousands of local households, collective representations from Residents Assoc.s, and professional bodies, dedicated to preserving the environment of Hampton Court and the Thames corridor.  If allowed to proceed, the impact of these proposals will be irreversibly detrimental to the people of Molesey, but more importantly to this established setting of historical and National importance. I unreservedly endorse the request to postpone the next scheduled Planning meeting on the 26th Nov. to await a revised report by the Head of Planning, on which I might be properly consulted.  
 Yours faithfully,
 
